MINUTES
THE CITY OF PINEY POINT VILLAGE
EMERGENCY MEETING - HURRICANE HARVEY, FLOODING,
UTILITIES, STRUCTURAL DAMAGE, WIND, RAIN, LAW
ENFORCEMENT AND OTHER ITEMS RELATED TO HURRICANE
HARVEY
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 30, 2017

THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PINEY POINT VILLAGE MET IN AN
EMERGENCY MEETING ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 30, 2017 AT 5:00 P.M. AT
CITY HALL, 7676 WOODWAY, SUITE 300, HOUSTON, TEXAS, TO DISCUSS THE
AGENDA ITEMS LISTED BELOW.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Dale Dodds, Henry Kollenberg, Mayor Mark Kobelan, Mayor
Pro Tem John Ebeling, Joel Bender, Brian Thompson

CITY STAFF: Roger Nelson, City Administrator; Karen Farris, City Secretary, David Olson, City
Attorney, with Olson & Olson, John Peterson, City Engineer with HDR, Inc.

DECLARATION OF QUORUM AND CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Kobelan called the meeting to order at 5:28 p.m.

1. Discuss and take possible action regarding Hurricane Harvey, flooding,
utilities, structural damage, wind, rain, law enforcement and other items related to
Hurricane Harvey

Present at the Emergency Meeting was John Peterson of HDR, Inc. Mr. Peterson
started the discussion by explaining the Flood Plain Comparison & Contours Map in
connection with the flooding due to Hurricane Harvey. The color coding on the map
indicated that the lightest blue color was for the 500 year flood plain, the light blue was
to show the 100 year flood plain and the darkest blue was the floodway. He added that
the enormous amount of flooding that was occurring was a different kind of event; this
is an intense storm; the amount of rainfall has never been recorded for such a large
area; from Corpus Christi to Beaumont and that there would be “consistent rain for 4
days”. There was discussion that the water would continue to rise until Friday morning
even though there was no rain. Harris County Flood Control released information that
water in the amount of 16,000 cu. ft. per second would be released from Addicks and
Barker reservoir adding an increase to flood water elevations.

Council discussed the potential of flooding after the rain. Rising water should be
monitored. If residents currently had water in their homes; then more than likely they
would get water again, maybe a little more; if they almost or didn't get flooded there was
a good chance they would get flooded. Discussion followed regarding informing
residents by email of garbage pick-up and restrictions, landscaping, road closures,
drinking water and flood damaged items and debris pick-up.



Councilmember Kollenberg made the motion to authorize the Resolution prepared by

David Olson, the City Attorney, to extend the Emergency Declaration. Councilmember
Bender seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

2. Adjourn
Councilmember Bender made a motion to adjourn at 6:20 pm. Councilmember
Kollenberg seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned.

PASSED AND APPROVED this 25th day of September, 2017.
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